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The Year in a Glance

Greetings Lions, 
Happy Lions New Year! I am excited to get the year rolling and look forward to
working with each of you. Together we can make a great impact on Western
North Carolina. PDG Susan has left me big shoes to fill, but I know that if we
work together, we can continue the legacy that, we, District 31L are creating. 

Please be sure to look through the entirety of this newsletter for important
announcements and information. I understand it is long, but I want us all to
start on a strong foot and all on the same page so we can hit the ground
running. On later pages you will see our goals this year listed. Personally, I
would like everyone to make a special effort to do at least one service project
for childhood cancer. Upcoming in September, the NC state project day of
service will focus on Diabetes. 

For us to be successful, we must work together. If you need help, please don’t
hesitate to reach out; we are a team and we are a family. The success of District
31L not only depends on my leadership but heavily depends on your
communication, ideas, and participation, for without you Lions, there would be
no District 31L. Secretaries it is vital that you share all Lions correspondence
with your club members and that you and your service chair work together to
make sure that your reporting is complete. We have changed the reporting
system as you will see later on in this newsletter to prevent triple and
quadruple reporting. Starting next month all lions will have access to this
content to share inspiration and avoid the five emails from different people
requesting the same information. More information will be shared about this in
the next district newsletter.  

Later this month, July 27th, I would like to invite all to attend our opening of
the Cabinet. My home club the Long View Lions will be hosting the District
Cabinet Installation, first cabinet meeting [no reports will be made but let’s get
some ideas and action plans in the works], and Brighter Vision Kickoff. Please
see the flyer in the newsletter. No meal purchase is necessary, and I am
requesting that all cabinet officers be present for their installation. A gentle
reminder that part of the role of club president and club secretary is to
represent your club at these cabinet meetings. If you are able to come, please
do. It will be in the fun theme of The Wizard of Oz and Past International
Director Harvey Whitely will be the installing officer.    

As our motto tells us, “We Serve,” let’s get started and have lots of fun while
doing it!

Get ready for a memorable year, 
Dawson Hart, District Governor
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Opening of 24-25 in District 31L
Saturday, July 27th @ 12noon
Long View Recreation Center in Hickory
THEME: Wizard of Oz 

USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum
September 5-7th, 2024
Lousiville, KY

September 2024
NC Lions Day of Service Focus will
be...Diabetes

Fall District Convention
November 15 & 16th
 @ Camp Dogwood
THEME: Wizard of Oz

Cabinet Meeting
February 15th @ 12noon
Etowah Lions Club House

March- Free & Limited Spaces
Regional Learning Leadership Institute
@ Camp Dogwood
Contact DG Dawson if interested

Camp Dogwood Clean Up Week
traditionally- beginning of April 

NC Lions State Convention
April 11th-13th
Greensboro High Point Marriott Airport

VIP Fishing Tournament
October 21-23rd- Volunteer App Due
August 15th



REMINDER:
VIP participant and lion

volunteer applications are due
by August 15th!!!

LIONS SUPPORT LIONS

Etowah Lions Farmer’s Market
Wednesday 3pm-6pm
May 1st- October 30th

Etowah Lions Clubhouse





DG = District Governor PDG =Past District Governor PCC = Past Council Chairperson

District Celebration ‘23-’24  

Melvin Jones Fellows
Dawson Hart, DGE [Long View]

Eileen Artavia, 1stVDGE [Sherrills Ford]

Sid L. Scruggs III Becon of Hope Fellows
Debbie Hicks, PDG [Etowah]- Steps to Service

Kathy Nichols [Etowah]- Steps to Service
Brea Mosier [Rutherford College]

Suzanne Andrews [Etowah]- Lighthouse
Ramona Fox [Weaverville]-Steps to Service

Rick Hazzard [Hendersonville]- Stephs to Service
Deniece Ogle [Black Mountain McCune]- Lighthouse

William L. Wollard Partner-in-Service Fellows
Liz Hart [Long View]- Founder

Rosalie Catania [Lincolnton]- Founder
Mary Buckner [Valley Springs]- Partner 

Lions Interntaional President Certificate of Appreciation
Fred Huscher [Hendersonville]

Ricky Killian [St. Stephens]
Paulette Gasperson, PCC [Pisgah Forest]

AliceFaye Peugh [Long View]
Marilyn Wunderler [Lincolnton]
Tammy Thomas [Sherrills Ford]

Debbie Hicks, PDG [Etowah]

nclions31l.org

Greetings District 31-L,
On June 8, 2024 I had the pleasure of hosting the 2023-24
Awards Celebration at the Etowah Lions Club, my home club.  It
was bittersweet, as I am winding down my year as District
Governor.  Over 50 attended, including two non-lions and four

members outside of our district including DG Kathy Poirier, District 31-I and her husband PCC Joe Poirier.  
All enjoyed lunch, fun and fellowship and then numerous awards were presented. Lions that volunteered
during at clean up week at Camp Dogwood were recognized with a certificate.  The Etowah, Long View and
Sherrills Ford Lions Clubs were recognized for meeting 100% of LCIF donation goals. Additionally, Carlton
Metts, Executive Director (NCLF) presented Dr. Lacy & Esther Presnell VIP Ambassador Awards to DG Susan
Fernandez (Etowah), PDG Johnny Berry (Rutherford College) and DG Kathy Poirier (Concord, District 31-I).  
It was my honor to present Lions in our district the following will-deserved awards:

District 31L Points Contest
Hendersonville 41, 658 points

Club Newsletter Contest
Lake Lure “The Mountain Holler”

Lions Interntaional President Certificate of Appreciation
and

District Governor Award Pin
Marilyn Wunderler, PDG [Lincolnton]

Tammy Thomas [Sherrills Ford]
Debbie Hicks, PDG [Etowah]

While you are reading this article, I will now be PDG Susan Fernandez.  I have enjoyed my year as DG and
have met and worked with so many wonderful Lions.  It was an experience I hold near and dear to my heart
and will never forget.  I am confident that DG Dawson Hart and 1st VDG Eileen Artavia will continue our
mission and accomplish great things for District 31-L.
A big THANK YOU to all of you.
Kindest regards,
PDG Susan Fernandez



Congratulations to Lions Terry Hall of Long View, Roz Catania of the Lincolnton, Gordon
Gilomen of Canton, and George Webb of Black Mountain McCune for being voted as Lion of

the year by your clubs!





LEADING LIONS:
FAVORITE MOMENTS FROM ‘23-’24

Our favorite service project this year
was getting to helping to serve in a
vision and health screening at the

Veteran Stand Down in Hickory. Being
veterans ourselves, it was very

meaningful to us. 
Lions Kim and Josh Robinson

Valdese Lions Club 

As a VIP myself, my favorite memory this year was
getting to go to the 36th VIP mini golf tournamnent
held at Rowan County Parks in Salisbury. I have been
wanting to go for years but have not had the means of
transportation. So, this year, I took it into my own
hands and made it happen. With the help of Lion Joe
Penland of the Greater Asheville Lions Club for
transportation, I  organized the trip for our Buncombe
county VIPs and too top it off, we won first place! As a
Lion my heart goes out to my fellow VIPs and the
elderly.
-Lion Mary Buckner: President & Treasurer, Valley Springs Lions Club 

Valdese Lions Josh
Robinson and Tamara

Strickley, both veterans,
setting up for the

Veteran Stand Down at
Catawba Valley

Community College



EnvironmentDiabetes
Awareness

Disaster
Relief

Humanitarism

REMEMBER WHY
Hunger

GOAL: 1 SERVICE PROJECT PER CLUB FOR EACH OF THE 8 GLOBAL
CAUSES DURING THE FISCAL YEAR

Childhood
Cancer

LET’S FILL THIS PAGE UP WITH SERVICE!

YouthVision

During the month of April, Child Abuse
Prevention Awareness Month, the Lincolnton

Lions Club hosted a donation drive for the
Lincoln County Child Advocacy Center. It was a

wonderful way to serve fortunate children in our
community.

-President, Lora Brooks   

Also, in May the Lincolnton
Lions Club awarded their
yearly scholarship to a

local high school senior. The
recipient shares the impact the Lions
have made on her life, “...The financial
assistance provided by this scholarship
has not only lightened my immediate
financial burdens but also continues to
pave the way for my future endeavors. It
was truly a privilidge to be named the
recipient of the of the Lincolnton Lions
Club Scholarship for 2023, and I am
profoundly grateful for the
opportunities it has afforded me.”The Lincolnton Lions Club is a supporter of Mimi’s Room of

Saint Luke’s Episcopal Church which provides free supplies
to low-income families with children under the age of five.
During the months of April and May the Lincolnton Lions

Club were very successful in collecting 828 diapers of varing
sizes, 10 packages of wipes, and one onesie for Mimi’s Room.  

In June, the Long View Lions Club along with a couple of their non-member
community volunteers completed their quarterly street clean-up for their

participation in the Adopt-a-Highway Program. They removed 11 bags of trash
and a television from the streets.  

The Long View Lions Club had a great time at National Night Out put on by the Town of Long
View’s police department! We hosted a game booth that showcased how the Lions help the Blind
fish at our Annual NC Lions VIP [Visually Impaired Persons] Fishing Tournament and at our NC
Lions Camp Dogwood for the Blind and Visually Impaired along with recognizing wildlife officers
for keeping us, the fish, and the waters safe. Seventy-four youth and children went “fishing” with
us and all were winners. Each participant fished out a prize of a fidget toy, information on how to
apply for a fishing license, crayons, and a specialized coloring activity sheet highlighting Lions,
the Blind community, fishing, and wildlife officers.

The Sherrills Ford Lions Club served 55 individuals lunch
at the Christian Ministires soup kitchen in Lincolnton.



Lion Susie Andrews of the Etowah Lions Club
hosted a smashing hit of a casino themed birthday
party as a fundraiser for the Council on Aging for
Henderson County’s Meal on Wheels. Pictured on

the right is Lion Susie Presenting the Council of
Aging a check for over $1,700 from the proceeds

of her birthday bash.  

Valdese Lions Club host a vision screening
for Burke Early Head Start
 and screened 59 children.

The Etowah Lion Club host a dinner
for their annual academic scholarship winners.

The Canton Lions Club were a sponsor of a community fundraiser for a beloved coach
and teacher in the community that developed kidney issues and recently started

dialysis treatments. Lion John Dobbins granddaughter-in-law was the organizer of
this event that raised $42,000.



DISTRICT-WIDE & BEYOND SERVICE UPDATES

Together, we as Lions of Western North Carolina and District 31L are making a difference in the
lives of youth with diabetes. The district sponsored 5 campers, 4 on Medicaid and one child in
the foster care system. The Long View Lions Club additionally directly sponsored a student
from the local primary school in their town. The Cape Fear Valley Diabetes Adventure Camp ran
June 20th-June 23rd at Rockfish Camp where campers had fun while learning how to manage
their diabetes independently.

Check out Unifour Lions’ Children’s
Sight vision screening stats at
https://unifourlions.org/reports.html

During the 2023-2024 Lions year,
the Canton, Etowah, Hendersonville,

Mills River, Pisgah Forest, Sherrills
Ford cumulatively screened over

1,000 children with 1,474 referrals
and provided assistance to 450 of

those individiuals.    

This state-wide project led by our 1stVDG Eileen is going well. So far
15 gallons and 4 additional containers filled with broken crayons
have been collected. Our district has contributed 2 containers so
far. Broken crayons are shipped free of charge to The Crayon
Initiative. They then make the crayons new and distribute them to
hospital pediatric units.



First time volunteer
Kathy Nichols

Etowah Lions Club

So far this summer, Camp Dogwood has enjoyed the presence from District 31L Lions by means of staff and volunteers,
but also by VIP campers that are Lions. Some of our own Lions that have enjoyed a week at their home away from home
include Black Mountain, Black Mountain McCune, Gastonia Evening, and Valley Springs Lions club members.

Alone in single session of camp this summer, Camp Dogwood welcomed 3 new campers
who have been blind for less than a year, the newest individual had been only blind for 5 months.

Additionally, we hosted a number of campers who have been blind for less than 5 years.

Together We Are Chaning Lives



What is Camp
Dogwood?

-friends at a home away from home; truly family
-no limits to possibilities

-boat rides, kayaking, fishing, swimming
-Braille Art, tye-dying, & other tactile crafts

-Bingo
-nail painting

-temporary tattoos
-educational seminars

-talent show
-playing the piano

-smores by the campfire
-archery & bb gun range

-recreation room: billiards, air hockey, & more
-putt-putt

-nature trail, exercise class, dancing
-devotions, flag raising

-beep ball, beeping Easter egg hunt, beeping basketball, and other
adaptive sports

-a forever life changing experience AND SO MUCH MORE!!!

What are you waiting for...
come visit and volunteer today!



“The Youth Exchange Program was authorized by the Lions International Board of Directors in
early 1961 after a successful summer-long exchange program between Lions in the United
States and Japan. Later, the Youth Camp Program was authorized in 1974. Both aspects of the
program were established for the purpose of furthering Lions International’s first objective of
“creating and fostering a spirit of understanding among peoples of the world.”” [Lions Clubs
International Youth and Exchange Programs Handbook].

Two of our own clubs within District 31L, Etowah and Erwin District Lions have partaken in this
experience. Here’s a closer look at one of their stories:

Etowah Lions Club:
In 2017, the Etowah Lions Club hosted Leo Zsofia Komaromi from the country of Hungry. PDG
Susan Fernandez and her husband Juan welcomed Zsofia into their home for two weeks and
the Etowah Lions Club members shared a memorable visit with her. They shared their Etowah
Lions Services Inc. trash service while Zsofia shared about her community service as a Leo back
in her hometown of Godollo. Along with sharing inspiration and discussing world events, Zsofia
enjoyed American pastimes of shopping, a pedicure, going out to eat, and bonding over
television shows. While in the States, Zsofia attended a day camp put on my PDG Susan’s
neighbor that included an array of teenage fun. Zsofia enjoyed tye-dying, archery, going to the
arcade, and playing video games.

PDG Susan shared that hosting Zsofia through the Lions International Youth Exhange
program was a life-changing experience. Since hosting her, PDG Susan has visited Zsofia in
Hungry twice, most recently a few months ago. PDG Susan shared American baking with
Zsofia, one of the things she really wanted to learn while in America, and in return Torok,
Zsofia’s mom, shared all the traditional Hungarian dishes when PDG Susan and Lion Juan
visited them in Hungry. PDG Susan, Juan, Torok, and Zsofia remain great friends and Susan
calls Zsofia her “adopted Hungarian daughter.” PDG Susan is excited for Zsofia’s next stage of
life as she recently graduated from university and is going to be an architect.                      

MONTHLY HIGHLIGHT STORY



Zone 1:
Candler
Canton
Clay County
Clyde
Franklin
Hot Springs
Mars Hill
Spruce Pine
Waynesville
Weaverville

Meet Your District 31L 2024-2025 Team
District Governor

 Dawson Hart 
[Long View]

1st Vice District
Governor

 Eileen Artavia 
[Sherrills Ford]

Cabinet Secretary
District Administrator

 Tammy Thomas
 [Sherrills Ford]

Cabinet
Treasurer

 Kathy Nichols
[Etowah]

Zone Chairs

Clay Plemmons
Candler

Zone 2:
Andrews
Brevard
Brevard Davidson River
Edneyville Community

Erwin District
Etowah
Hendersonville
Mountain Home
Pisgah Forest
Sand Hill

Rick Hazzard
Hendersonville

Zone 3:
Black Moutain
Black Moutain McCune

Greater Asheville
Mills River
Swannanoa Valley
Valley Springs Deniece Ogle

Black Mountain
McCune

Zone 4:
Chase
East Gastonia
Gastonia Evening
Lake Lure
Mount Holly
Rutherfordton
Shelby
Sherrills Ford

Ricky Killian
St. Stephens

Zone 5:
Balls Creek
Claremont
Conover
St. Stephens
Newton
West Hickory VIPs

Zone 6:
Hudson
Lincolnton
Long View
Marion
Valdese
Rutherford College

AliceFaye Peugh
Long View

Zone 1 & 2 Region
Chair

 Dick Wilcox
[Etowah]

vacant

2nd Vice District
Governor
 vacant

...to be filled by Dick
Wilcox [Etowah] after
completing 6 months

of preresiquites



Global Membership Team
AliceFaye Peugh

[Long View]

Global Service Team
Fred Huscher

[Hendersonville]

Global Leadership Team
Tammy Thomas
[Sherrills Ford]

Global Action Team
Global Extension Team

Dick Wilcox
[Etowah]

Bylaws & Constitution
Dave Butler, PCC 
[Pisgah Forest]
Fred Huscher [Hendersonville]

District Chaplain
Scott MacLean
[Sherrills Ford]

Research & Long-Range Planning
Johnny Berry, PDG
[Rutherford College}





contact Virtual Technology Chair Lion Liz Hart for the login information OR wait for your club
secretary to share this information with you soon



DID YOU KNOW?
Our own NC Lion from
neighboring district I,

Past Council Chair,
Gary Steele is Chancellor

of Lions University

For our International
organization, the
leadership forum,

September 2024, is only a
short drive to Lousiville,

KY

learn more @
https://lionsform.org



2nd VP 3rd VP Secretary

We, MD31L, are the only Lions District in the world
that own and operate their own assisted and

independent living facility.

Western NC Lions Board of Directors
 

The overseeing board consists of many MD31L Lions
and requires three representatives from each

zone in MD31L

President

Established in honor of Marjorie
McCune, the first social worker in
Burke County who was blind and
had a dream for the blind to have a
happy home to live in for all their
days.

1st VP Treasurer

Kathy Nichols
[Etowah]

Suzanne Byrd
[Long View]

Curtis Erickson, 
PDG

[Mills River]

Meet some of the staff
Assistant

Administrator
Brittney Helms

Susan Fernandez, 
PDG

[Etowah]

Eileen Artavia,
1st VDG

[Sherrills Ford]

Paulette
Gasperson,

PCC
[Pisgah Forest]

Housekeeping
Supervisor

Kim Rice

Cottages Liaison
Terry Vess

RN/Quality
Assurance

Denise Clubb
Dietary Manager
Rachel Sanders

Maintenance
Supervisor

Charlie Wilhelm

Activities Director
Paula Mathes



MCCUNE MOMENTS

Kim Owens, a long-time resident of 35 years at
the McCune Community got her wish from

Twilight Wish Foundation. She is going to Las
Vegas to meet her favorite singer Donny Osman

in September!!!



Meet Your NC Lions Foundation Board of Directors for 2023-2024
 

Meet your main staff at NC Lions Foundation

April George, 
Office Manager

[Camp/Retreat Office]

Eileen Artavia, 
NCLF Accountant

Brittany Guerreo, 
NCLF Admin 

Assistant

Tammy Thomas 
Camp Dogwood 

and 
Retreat Administrator 

Carlton Metts
Executive Director

President
Wayne Faber

[Apex]

1st VP
Allen Swaim

[Wendell]

2nd VP
Lorraine Dixon

[Wendell]

Secretary
Anne Metts

[New Bern Twin Rivers]

Treasurer
Curtis Erickson, PDG

[Mills River]

Wendy White
Housekeeping

Lead

Josh Thomas
Maintenance 

Lead

Sarah Bratton
Head Cook

Nadia Punt,
Camp Administrative

Assistant



IT’S A NEW YEAR. THIS NEW REPORTING
SYSTEM WILL ELIMINATE TRIPLE &
QUADRUPLE SERVICE REPORTING

Please continue to report your service to
LCI on the new portal system.

Each month, please have your club
secretary or club service chair complete
the District Monthly Service Reporting

Form.

The information reported on this will be available to every lion in the district on the password
protected portion of the district website. Now all your district service chairperson, zone chairs, and
other leaders can extract the information they need from this one form. This form will also replace
the points contest form as it will combine district monthly reporting and the points contest form

into one.

WHY REPORT?
Collecting data on clubs’ service from a club level all the way up to an international level allows us

to build credibility with the community that assists in gaining grants, community visibility,
build partnerships with local businesses and charities, and overall community support.

Consider creating a monthly impact statement to share with your club members, non-member
volunteers, partnering organizations, and community members.

WHY REPORT ON A DISTRICT LEVEL?
The new lions portal allows any member to view any clubs service projects; however, the
viewer must click each individual project to extract the data they need. If a chairperson is

looking for a certain type of project by all clubs in the district or is following the service data for
multiple clubs, that’s a lot of clicks! With a district level, members can have quick access, clubs
reporting have one simple form, and we can still report to LCI in the portal for their stats that

help with Lions International Foundation grants.



District 31L Monthly Service Reporting Form
Club Name: _________________________        Month and Year: __________________

8 Global Causes: [include project/activity description, approximate number of people served/# of
items collected (for collection drives), name of organization/charity served, amount of $ donated,

etc.]
 Childhood Cancer ________________________________________________________________
 Diabetes Awareness ______________________________________________________________
 Disaster Relief___________________________________________________________________
 Environment____________________________________________________________________

 Humanitarianism_________________________________________________________________
 Hunger_________________________________________________________________________
 Vision__________________________________________________________________________
 Youth__________________________________________________________________________

Fundraisers: __________________________________________________________________________

Points Contest Information:

Membership:
# of new members_____    # of Lions attending Club Building exercise ____
Organize and sponsor new club, branch club, or LEO club ____
# of Lions fulfills Guiding Lion qualifications ____ 
# of club officers completed officer training during the month ____
check for club maintained club website per month ____
check for club maintained social media page [Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, etc.] per month _____

District Financial Goals

$__.___  contributed to NCLF     $___.____ contributed to the McCune Community
$__.___ contributed to LCIF      
$___.____ contributed to sale of Camp Dogwood Tickets
# of VIP Participants Sponsored to the VIP Fishing Tournament ____
# of VIP Participants Sponsored to Camp Dogwood Camp Session ___

Membership Involvement
# of recycled products to NCLF ____       # of Lions participating in McCune Clean Up Day ____
# of Lions participating in Camp Dogwood Clean Up Week ____
# of Lions participating as a week-long volunteer at Camp Dogwood (per session) ____
# of Lions participating as a VIP Fishing Tournament event volunteer ______
Lions Prowls [visit of at least 2 club members to another club] ____
Visit of at least 2 club members to zone meeting _____
Visit of at least 2 club members to district cabinet meeting _____
# of Lions attending district, state, and/or international convention _____



Thank you for submitting your monthly club reporting form. Please email to Global
Service Team Lion Fred Huscher and DG Dawson Hart at fred@huscher.us and
dawsonhart313@gmail.com.  Upon receiving this form, you will receive an email

receipt with your points earned for the month based on the following:

NEW YEAR... NEW
S



Goal: $90 per member
based on

membership reported to LCI on July 1st

Why pay?
The operating budget is based on these goals.

If we don’t pay, we can’t fully operate and
serve.

20 new members into
existing clubs

no more than 10
dropped members

chartering clubs
at least 2 new clubs

Camp Dogwood Ticket Sales:
$50 worth of tickets per club

member

Why sell?
These funds go towards the maintance of the campus
of our NC Lions Foundation and Camp Dogwood for

the Blind and Visually Impaired,
a campus that is over 50 years old.

-like your house, the older it gets, the more stuff breaks
FUNCTIONAL OPERATION OF FACILITY AFFECTS ABILITY TO SERVE CLIENTS AND

COMMUNITY MEMBERS DURING OFF-SEASON & CAMPING SEASON

Sponsorships:
Sponsor at least 2 VIPS to a session of Camp Dogwood
Sponsor at least 2 VIPS to the VIP Fishing Tournament

membership



District Governor Monetary Goals
Clinical Eye Research: $2.00

VIP Fishing Food: $6.00 
McCune Capital Improvement: $2.00 

McCune Activities: $4.00
LCIF/Melvin Jones: $2.00

NC Ambassador: $1.00
William L Woolard: $1.00
Beacon of Hope: $2.00

Leader Dogs: $1.00
PER MEMBER GOAL:  $21.00







NCLF Board and Council of Governors Meeting
7062 Camp Dogwood Drive Sherrills Ford NC 28673

August 9-11, 2024
Check in 3pm/ Check out 11 am

Sunday
Breakfast
7:30 am

$13.00

Meals are non-refundable.

Meal Total: ____________
Room Total: ___________
Total: _________________

Participant(s) Attending:
____________________________________
Room Reservation $75.00 nightly per
room Please check which nights’
accommodations needed.
Friday: ___________x ____ People
Saturday: _________x ____People

Reservations are due July 26, 2024.
After July 26, 2024, meals and rooms
cannot be guaranteed.

Cost
$20.00

Person/Person

Friday
Night-6 pm
Saturday
Breakfast
7:30 am

Saturday
Lunch
12 Noon

Saturday
Night- 6pm

$13.00

$15.00

Meal payment is due with
reservation.
Credit Card Info: MUST BE
COMPLETED. You can cancel your
reservation up to 7 days prior without
penalty. Cancelation within 1- 6 days you
will be charged for meals. No show
cancellations; you will be billed in full for
meals and 50% room cost.

Info is NOT kept on file
Name:
_______________________________________
Street Address:
______________________________________
City _____________________ Zip ______
Card Type (Circle One)
Master Card Visa American Express
Discover
Credit Card Number:
______________________________________

Expiration: _______________ CVV Code __
I authorize my credit card to be charged
in the amount of $_______ with a 3% fee.

Signature:
_______________________________________

You may also call in your reservation and
Card info to the number below.
For reservations please return form to:

NCLF PO Box 39, Sherrills Ford NC
28673
Or

Email: April @nclf.org

$35.00
Ribeye

$30.
Salmon

$25. Veg



NCLF Board and Council of Governors Meeting
7062 Camp Dogwood Drive Sherrills Ford NC 28673

August 9-11, 2024
Check in 3pm/ Check out 11 am 

 
Fax: 828-478-4419 
Or call 828-478-2135 ext.250 







Rev 6-22-2023

Name of Assisting Lions Club____________________________________________________________

Name of Lions Contact_________________________________________________________________

Mailing Address for Lions Contact
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________

Phone Number__________________________ Email_________________________________________

Top Portion to be Completed by Applicant

Patient Name_______________________________________________________________________

Address____________________________________________________________________________

Phone Number_____________________________ Birth Date_______________________________

Number of People in The Household____________

Have You Received Assistance from VSP in the Past 12 Months? Circle YES or NO

Please provide most current information.

House Payment/Rent per Month_$____________ Car Payment per Month_$________________

Housing Assistance per Month __$_____________ Food Stamps per Month_$________________

Social Security/Disability per Month_$__________ Other Income per Month_$_______________

Total Monthly Income_$______________________

Total Yearly Household Income_$_______________

Do you have Insurance? Circle YES or NO

If Yes, What Type? Insurance________________ Medicaid______________ Medicare______________

I_________________________________________, certify that the information given above is correct.

Date__________________________

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Information Needed to Possibly Receive a VSP Voucher

To be Completed by Lions Club

Eye care services and prescription eyewear are not available through
these certificates if already covered through a private insurer and/or

government program.
“All questions must be answered and any application received

with Zero Income and NO explanation, will be Declined."



WWeeWeWWeW lleleelelcllcl ool oll oll olcoccoclcl olcllcl olcl mmomoomo eeWelcome ttoo oouurr PPRRIIDDEEto our PRIDE

May 2024
Christine Moore- Black Mountain LC

June 2024
Sam Cargill- Rutherfordton LC
Lauren Churnetski-Etowah LC

Valera Jessee- Etowah LC
Cheryl Morris- Black Mountain LC




